
Dear Chair Keny-Guyer and Committee Members: 
 
On behalf of The Humane Society of the United States and our members and supporters 
in Oregon, I am writing to urge you to vote YES on H.B. 2004. 
 
The HSUS supports public policies that have the effect of keeping families and their pets 
together and reducing the demands on public and private animal shelters. As it stands, 
too many pets are surrendered to shelters by people who are facing eviction from their 
homes and don’t have time to find suitable accommodations for their animals.  Allowing 
landlords to terminate tenancies without cause deprives pet-owning tenants of sufficient 
opportunity to either find pet-friendly housing or locate good homes for their animals. 
Those tenants are thus more likely to surrender their animals to their local shelters or 
rescues, most of which are likely already overburdened with animals in need of 
adoption. 
 
The provisions of H.B. 2004 will provide tenants with pets additional time to locate 
housing that will accept their animals. As a result, pets will be able to remain with the 
families who love them, and animal shelters will appreciate the reduced strain on their 
limited resources. 
 
For these reasons, The Humane Society of the United States supports H.B. 2004 and 
urges this committee to pass the measure to the full House with a “do-pass” 
recommendation. 
 
Thank you for considering our position on this important and very worthy legislation. 
 
Scott Beckstead 
Senior Oregon Director 
Rural Outreach Director 
 
sbeckstead@humanesociety.org 
t 541.530.8509    f 541.459.2251 
737 Tanglewood Street     Sutherlin, OR  97479 
 
www.humanesociety.org 
 
 
The Humane Society of the United States is the nation’s largest animal protection organization, rated 
most effective by our peers. For 60 years, we have celebrated the protection of all animals and 
confronted all forms of cruelty. We are the nation’s largest provider of hands-on services for animals, 
caring for more than 100,000 animals each year, and we prevent cruelty to millions more through our 
advocacy campaigns.   
  
The HSUS is approved by the Better Business Bureau’s Wise Giving Alliance for all 20 standards for 
charity accountability, and was named by Worth Magazine as one of the 10 most fiscally responsible 
charities. To support The HSUS, please make a monthly donation, or give in another way. You can also 
volunteer for The HSUS, and see our 55 ways you can help animals. Read more about our 60 years of 
transformational change for animals, and visit us online at humanesociety.org. 
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